
 

 

 ST. MATTHEW SCHOOL                 
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THE BEARALD  

ADMIN MESSAGE 
March  1, 2020 

Dear St. Matthew Parents/Guardians,  

ñThe ashes remind us that we are sinners; the cross reminds us that we are saved.ò  

March has arrived!  We have been blessed with warm sunshine, fresh air and the days are slowly getting longer.  March 
means spring is on the way, but most importantly it means Lent: 40 days to reflect and do a self-examination of our hearts. We 
need to take the time to see how sin may have entered our lives, asking Jesus to remove our sin and striving each day to  
become more like Him.  It is a time to return to the Lord!  
 
Father Rob Galea explains the season of Lent in such a powerful way.  He says Lent isnôt just about improving ourselves.  It is 
about improving the lives of others.  What are you doing to make someone elseôs life better?  
 
Father Paul told all of us at our Ash Wednesday Liturgy to attend mass as often as possible, engage in Eucharistic Adoration, 
the Sacrament of Reconciliation and read the Bible.  Make nothing more important, than spending time with Jesus during this 
Lenten season. 
 
Our new virtue of the month for March, during Lent, is LOVE.  We are in the midst of our Lenten Socks of Love project: our 
students are invited to collect items to put in warm socks for the Mustard Seed, so those in need can receive some necessities 
to support them as the winter season comes to an end.  As a staff, we are breaking bread together as we participate in our 
Lenten Ladles of Love, spending time visiting and sharing over a delicious, hot bowl of soup in the staffroom at lunch.  Both 
lenten projects encourage us to follow the two greatest commandments given to us by Jesus Christ: 
 
ñYou shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your mind. This is the great-

est and first commandment. And a second is like it: you shall love your neighbour as yourself.ò   
Matthew 22: 37-39 

 
I encourage you all to take the time during this Lenten season, to find some silence in your life.  Silence is Godôs first lan-
guage; it is in the silence of Lent where Jesus reminds us and encourages us each day to become more like Him.  ñFast from 
you, and feast on Jesusò; this can only happen with the gift of silence.   
 

Yours in Christ, 
Mme Kitt & Mme Caruana 





Prayer Corner 

The month of March takes us deeper into the Lenten season (the Passion, Death and Resurrection of 
our Lord Jesus Christ) with Ash Wednesday, Wednesday, February 26, 2020 starting the liturgical 
season of Lent.  The Lenten season stresses both baptismal and penitential themes.  We are called 
during our 40 day journey, to engage in internal and external penitential practices to prepare our-
selves to renew our baptismal promises at Easter.  During this journey, we undergo a process of con-
version through which we are drawn ever more deeply into relationship with God through prayer, fast-
ing almsgiving, and attention to Godôs word. 
     
 What is Fasting?  Fasting according to the Churchôs norms means eating only one full meal per 
day.  Two smaller meals or snack may also be taken, sufficient to maintain oneôs strength, but  
together they should not equal the one full meal.  No food may be taken between meals but liquids, 
including milk and juice, may be taken between meals.  Expectant mothers and the sick are not 
bound to fast.  When health or ability to work would be seriously affected, the law does not oblige. In 
the current regulations, fasting is always accompanied by abstinence from meat.  That is, both the 
obligatory fasting days (Ash Wednesday, Fridays, and Good Friday). Are also days of abstinence 
from meat. 
 

March 25, 2020 is another day of importance in the Liturgical calendar.  The Annunciation of the Lord 
is celebrated on this day.  This is the great Festival of the Incarnation, commemorating the announce-
ment by Archangel Gabriel to our Lady that the Divine Son of God, the Word, would take human na-
ture upon Him in Our Lady.  Its date is determined by that of Christmas day, and as the day which 
marked the beginning of the Christian dispensation it was for many centuries regarded as the first 
day of the civil year. 
 
On this day, the Word was made flesh  and dwelt among us, uniting for evermore our human nature 
to the Divine nature.  The mystery of the incarnation brings vividly before us the boundless  
condescension and humility of God the Son in stooping to our condition in order to be our savior. 
Equally it proclaims the glory and greatness of Mary, who was chosen to give to the Divine Word hu-
man flesh and human birth and so to co-operate with God in the restoration of mankind.  Hence her 
most glorious title of ñMother of God,ò which explains all her glories, her sanctity, and her honor. 
 
The greeting of the Archangel Gabriel, ñFull of graceò was the highest reverence paid to Mary. She 
alone was full of grace ï even more, she had the plentitude of grace.  She could not receive any 
more.  Nothing was lacking, nothing could be added.  The title ñfull of graceò applies to Mary alone 
and cannot apply to any other person.  The Magnificat can only be understood in the context of the 
Annunciation.  It was Maryôs response to her new name.   



The Magnificat 
 
 

   My soul magnifies the Lord, and my spirit rejoices in 
   God my Saviour; 
   Because He has regarded the humility of His handmaid; 
   For behold from henceforth all generations shall call me 
   Blessed. 
   For He that is mighty has done great things for me, and  
   Holy is His name. 
   And His mercy is from generation to generation to those  
   Who fear Him. 
   He has shown might in His arm.  He has scattered the  
   Proud in the conceit of their heart. 
   He has put down the mighty from their seat and exalted 
   The humble 
   He has filled the hungry with good things. 
   And sent the rich away empty. 
   He has received Israel His servant, 
   Being mindful of His mercy. 
   As He spoke to our fathers, to Abraham and to His seed 
   Forever. 
 
 
 
 



March Feast Days  

The churchôs devotion for the month of March is to St. Joseph                           
 Prayer to St. Joseph                                                     

Gracious St. Joseph, protect me and my family from all evil as you did the Holy Family. Kindly keep us ever 
united in the love of Christ, ever fervent in imitation of the virtue of our Blessed Lady, your sinless spouse, 

and always faithful in devotion to you. Amen.  

March 2 - St. Chad of Mercia -patron saint of astronomers 
 
March 3 ï St. Katherine Drexel ï patron saint of racial justice and philanthropists 
 
March 4 ï St. Casimir of Poland ï Patron saint of Poland and Lithuania 
 
March 5 ï St. John -Joseph of the Cross ï Patron saint of Ischia, Italy 
 
March 6 ï St. Marcian of Tortona ï patron saint of Tortona, Italy  
 
March 9 - St. Catherine of Bologna ï patron saint of artists, liberal arts, and Bologna 
 
March 10 - St. Kessag ï patron saint of Scotland 
 
March 11 ï St. Eulogius of Cordoba ï patron saint of carpenters and coppersmiths 
 
March 12 ï St. Bernard of Carinola ï patron saint of Carinola, Campania, Italy 
 
March 13 ï St. Ansovinus ï patron saint of gardeners 
 
March 16 ï St. Hilary ï patron saint of Gorizia, Italy 
 
March 17 ï St. Patrick ï patron saint of Ireland and engineers 
 
March 18 ï St. Anselm of Lucca ï patron saint of Mantua, Italy 
 
March 23 - St. Toribio Alfonso de Mogrovejo ï patron saint of Native rights, Latin American Bishops, and 
Peru 
 
March 24 ï St. Domangard -patron saint of Maghera, County Down, Ireland 
 
March 25 ï Feast the Annunciation of our Lord 
 
March 26 - St. Braulio ï patron saint of Aragon 
 
March 27 ï St. Augusta ï patron saint of  Ceneda, Italy and Serravalle, Italy 
 
March 30 - St. Leonard Muraildo ï patron saint of apprentices 
 
March 31 ï St. Balbina ï patron saint against struma and scrofulous diseases 

https://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=4568
https://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=4469
https://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=12106


 

District Art Walk 

Each year, the staff members of St. Matthew School are charged with the daunting task of selecting 
one piece of art to represent St. Matthew School at Central Office.  This year, John Asiloôs exquisitely 
rendered, graphite on paper drawing of Michelangeloôs  ñThe Piet¨ò (ñThe Pityò  - a sculpture of Mary 
and Jesus, which is situated in St. Peterôs Basilica, Vatican City) was selected for this honour.  John 
will be certificated at a reception for all the young artists, whose art was selected to represent their 
schools at Central Office for the 2020-2021 school year. 
  
Congratulations John! 
  
 
Ms. Rodriguez 
Visual Art Teacher 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjw4IiArPzYAhVaGGMKHZp6BmEQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fworldartsme.com%2Fart-workshop-clipart.html&psig=AOvVaw1yUrOoq3AnKPLXwfyzAS_l&ust=1517286696529844


     SCHOOL FEES REMINDER!               

Just a friendly reminder that all school fees are 

due now.  We are requesting that you  please 

settle your outstanding invoices. Thank you to all 

those who have already paid their fees. If paying 

online is not an option for you, please 

send in cash or cheque to the school. 

Cheques must be made out to St. Mat-

thew School. 

Please send peanut free snacks with your child 

to school. Thank you for helping to keep our 

children safe.  

Kindly phone the school at 403-500-2030 if your 
child will be absent or late.  
 
Email us : stmatthew@cssd.ab.ca 
 
Mrs. Foster-Mohr -  
sandra.foster-mohr@cssd.ab.ca  
 
Mrs. Asilo -
mariapauline.asilo@cssd.ab.ca 
 
Messages can be left on the  
answering machine before and after school hours. 
 
Any students wishing to leave the  
building during school hours due to illness,        
doctorôs appointment etc., MUST be signed out 
at the office by a parent or guardian. 
 

Reminders  REMINDERS TO PARENTS 

THE 2020-2021 DISTRICT  

CALENDARS! 

¢ƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊǎ ŦƻǊ нлнл -нлнмŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ  
ŬƴŀƭƛȊŜŘΦ ¢ƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ 
ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ LƴǘŜǊƴŜǘ ǎƛǘŜ ŀǘ  https://
www.cssd.ab.ca/Calendars/Pages/Default.aspx  
 

ON-LINE FEE PAYMENT! 

Did you know that you can pay your childôs school fees 

online? Our fee management and online payment sys-

tem is an easy and secure way to pay school fees from 

the comfort of your home or office. Payments can be 

made by credit card or debit. Thank you!  

https://www.cssd.ab.ca/Parents/Fees/online-fee-

payment/Pages/default.aspx  

mailto:stmatthew@cssd.ab.ca
https://www.cssd.ab.ca/Calendars/Pages/Default.aspx
https://www.cssd.ab.ca/Calendars/Pages/Default.aspx
https://www.cssd.ab.ca/Parents/Fees/online-fee-payment/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.cssd.ab.ca/Parents/Fees/online-fee-payment/Pages/default.aspx


KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 

We are accepting registration for Kindergarten for the  

2020-2021 school year. To register for Kindergarten, your 

child must be 5 years old before December 31
st
, 2020. For 

more information please call at 403-500-2030. Our Kinder-

garten Information Evening is on Tuesday, May 5
th
 2020 at 

6:30pm. 

Calgary Catholic Public Board 

Meetings 

 !ƭƭ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ōƻŀǊŘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎπ
Řŀȅǎ ŀǘ мΥол ǇΦƳΦ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ŀǊŜ 
ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ŀǘ оΥлл ǇΦƳΦ όǳƴƭŜǎǎ 
ƻǘƘŜǊǿƛǎŜ ǎǘŀǘŜŘύΦ 
    
¢ƘŜ /ŀƭƎŀǊȅ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ wŜƎǳƭŀǊ .ƻŀǊŘ aŜŜǝƴƎ 

!ƎŜƴŘŀ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƳƻǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ омΣ нлмф 

ƳŜŜǝƴƎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƭƛƴƪΥ  

ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦŎǎǎŘΦŀōΦŎŀκ.ƻŀǊŘhŦ¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜǎκ

aŜŜǝƴƎ!ƎŜƴŘŀκtŀƎŜǎκŘŜŦŀǳƭǘΦŀǎǇȄ  

Progress reports will be distributed on Thursday, March 12. Parent 

Teacher Conferences are on Thursday, March 19. You can book your 

conference time through Conference Manager which will open on 

Friday, March 13 at 6pm.  

REMEMBER: Thursday,  March 19 Parent Teacher Conferences 

is a full day of conferences. Conference Schedules are 9:00am ï 

11:30am, 1:00pm - 3:00pm & 4:30pmï 7:30pm. 

Donôt forget to visit our BOOK FAIR in the learning commons and our 

lost & found items in the main hallway. 

PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCE  

Learning Commons News 
  
The Learning Commons will be  having a Scholastic Book Fair.  The Book Fair 
 will run from March 16th to the morning of March 23

rd
 and will be open during  

Parent/Teacher Conferences. 
 
If you have questions about your childôs library books or textbooks please  
contact Ms. Metcalf either by calling the school or by email: 
kimberly.metcalf@cssd.ab.ca 
 
Ms. Metcalf  
Librarian 

Spring Photo Day  
 

Spring Photo day is on Friday, 
March 6, 2020. Wear your big 
smile! 



Cheque Writing Campaign 

 
March 1, 2020 
 
Dear St. Matthew Parents, 
For the last few years, St. Matthew School Council has included the ñCheque Writing Campaignò 
As part of our school fundraising. For this 2019-2020 school year, it was elected to continue this cam-
paign once again. 
 
With having a fundraising goal this year for St. Matthew School Council, your donation will bring our 
school closer to our goal and help provide funds necessary for educational opportunities for the student 
body. Specifically, we are fundraising to purchase art, science and gym supplies and equipment to  
improve our programs for our students. 
 
The official start date, to our Cheque Writing Campaign is March 1

st
, and will continue throughout the 

2019-2020 school year. 
 
Please make a cheque out made to St. Matthew School  
 
Tax receipts shall be issued from CSSD for amount $25.00 and greater, but any amount is greatly ap-
preciated. 
 
THANK YOU FOR YOU CONTINUED SUPPORT. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Fundraising Coordinator 
 
============================================================================== 
 
Tear-off Reply Form: Please fill in your name and donation amount. 
 
 
I, ____________________________________________ would like to donate: 
 
 
Amount: $_____________________________ 
 
All cheques should be payable to St. Matthew School 
 
Employer donations to charitable organizations or donations matching program accepted. Calgary 
Catholic Separate School District (CSSD) is a charitable organization and will send a tax receipt to the 
employer/company as well. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
 
 



Diverse Learning Teacher Corner 

Nationôs Vision 
 
We are once again offering comprehensive eye exams performed by a licensed optometrist (through Na-
tionôs Vision) at St. Matthew School.  Nationôs Vision Clinics were held here last year in May and many of 
our students benefitted from them.   
 
This year the Clinics will be held during the week of March 16

th
.  

  
If you would like to have your childôs vision checked, and your childôs last eye exam took place before 
July 1

st
, 2019, please fill in the attached consent form and return to the school as soon as possible. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact me (Ann LeClair) at 403-500-2030. 

Dare to Care 
 
Kim Edwards of Dare to Care will be joining St. Matthew students and staff on March 23

rd
 and 24

th
.  The 

Dare to Care Program emphasizes the important concepts of awareness, empathy, resilience and social 
responsibility.  Through grade appropriate assemblies and skill development, all K-8 students are given 
the knowledge and skill set to collectively make a difference in their lives and in the lives of others. On 
March 23

rd
, all grade six, seven, and eight students will participate in an assembly (8:45-10:05) to dis-

cuss bullying.  Each grade level will then have time with Ms. Edwards to complete activities about social 
responsibility.  On March 24

th
, Kindergarten to grade 5 will have their time in the program, starting with 

an assembly for grades 3-5 at (8:45-9:55) and then skill development for each grade level throughout 
the rest of the day.  We look forward to reviewing and strengthening the skills we learned last year with 
Dare to Care and invite all parents to attend the assemblies. 
 

CanLearn Society 
 

Last week, St. Matthew Staff had the opportunity to hear a presentation on self-regulation strategies by 
Catherine Masou of the CanLearn Society.  Teachers were supplied with information and strategies on 
how to support students with social and emotional learning.  Important components of social/emotional 
learning are; self-awareness, self-management, responsible decision-making, relationship skills and so-
cial awareness.  Students who have these tools learn how to deal with everyday life situations and inter-
act well with others.  We are encouraged to support student emotional growth by making students aware 
of the huge range of emotions, expected and unexpected behaviours, big or small problem identification, 
mindfulness, and red (negative) thoughts vs. green (positive) thoughts.  We look forward to the CanLearn 
Society working with teachers and students in our school next year. 
 

 
 




